

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t, 0161 912 2906 | text, 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Monday 24th April 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you for your feedback regarding Parents Evening, this was our first time holding a Parents Evening in the hall and it proved to be a success.

Strike Day

The school will be closed on **Thursday 27th April** and **Tuesday 2nd May** due to the NEU Strike. (Monday 1st May – closed due to Bank Holiday). As stated in the previous letter, teachers who are not striking will provide work online through Google Classroom and will be contactable if support is needed.

There will be two live check in sessions with the teacher who will be able to explain the work provided. If your child's class have P.E on the Thursday or Tuesday, Miss Morrison and Miss Fletcher will provide the online learning.

King's Coronation

The school will be celebrating the King's Coronation on Friday 5th May by asking the children to come in dressed in colours red, white or blue. The children will be taking part in burying a time capsule during the day.

PTA

A number of parents have approached the school requesting to organise fund-raising events for the school. It is many years since the school had an established PTA. If you would like to be involved, we are planning to hold a meeting in Bevano (Urmston) at 7pm on Thursday 11th May. If possible can you let us know if you will be in attendance so we are able to book table/s in advance.

Many thanks

Mr Smith and Mrs Atherton





